
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

October 21, 2011

1:00 pm 

Anderson, South Carolina

Attendance: Ken Kerber, Billy Gibson, Jonathan Jones, Tommy Norris, Alvin Payne, Rick Dangerfield, Tim Cobb, Mike Sonefeld, Carter Jones, Bryan Riebe, Joe Palmer, Jason Pope, Shane Ray, Ashley Boltin

Welcome by Ken Kerber.

Approval of Minutes

Motion made by Alvin Payne to approve the minutes seconded by Tommy Norris.
Committee Reports
Chaplain Committee - Billy Gibson – The Chaplain Committee is accepting resumes. There has been some discussion to have one head Chaplain and then regional chaplains. A position description has been drafted.

Finance & Audit – Joe Palmer – No financials were provided, the auditors will be finished and ready to report to the membership at our quarterly meeting on January 21, 2012. All of the county treasurer money is in and invoices have been sent out to the departments.

Insurance Committee – Alvin Payne – Next meeting Jim with Provident Insurance will provide us with some options and numbers. We are looking at lowering the limits to those areas we haven’t used and increase the areas we do use on the policy. There has been some discussion and we are looking at some options of tiered levels of Life Insurance.

Supervisory – Mike Sonefeld – As of today there are 200 Fire Departments that are not compliant to get one percent money. Departments have until October 31st to get reports in to the State Fire Marshal Office.

Recruitment & Retention – Bryan Riebe – Jason Pope is working on the survey. We purchased a subscription through Survey Monkey. We met with Nick Zias and discussed education and service through vocational schools.

Legislative Committee – Jonathan Jones – Jonathan has talked with Representative Vick on Forestry Money. 

Safety & Health Committee – Rick Dangerfield – National Fallen Firefighters’ Foundation has approached South Carolina as serving as a pilot site for the Behavioral Health program. 

Old Business
It was discussed that we need to look at taking a position as association on Firefighter Physicals and the Retirement System.

South Carolina Fire Chiefs Executive Board joins in.
New Business
Discussion of MOU for South Carolina State Fire Chiefs & Firefighters’ joint conferences.

Motion made by Ken Kerber (SCSFFA President) & Alan Sims (SCSFC President) to accept the MOU as presented. Seconded by Billy Gibson
Discussion of internship of Margi Cooper.

Motion made by Alvin Payne for the Firefighters’ Association to pay the $700 for the intern tuition and trips to South Carolina. Seconded by Billy Gibson
Motion to adjourn by Alvin Payne, Seconded by All.

